
Faculty Senate Resolution  

Whereas, by following CDC Guidelines, Florida Atlantic University has maintained a 
relatively low campus spread of COVID-19 during the fall semester, in part by allowing faculty who were 
able to teach remotely or with reduced face-to-face instruction to do so with minimal limitations upon 
that decision, resulting in a reduced number of face-to-face contact hours and to date, no evidence of 
classroom transmission of COVID-19 on campus; and 
 
Whereas, the administration of Florida Atlantic University issued a directive that every course the 

University offers in Spring 2021 semester be made available in a face-to-face teaching modality, 

excepting those that were previously offered only in a purely online modality at the start of the Spring 

2020 semester; and 

 

Whereas, given the rising cases of COVID-19 in the community, the push for more face to face classes 

will expand contact between faculty, staff, students and the community and potentially increase the 

spread of COVID-19 on campus; and  

 

Whereas, the University’s plan to mitigate the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic had been to prioritize 

face-to-face instruction only for classes where that teaching modality is pedagogically essential and 



Be it further resolved that the COVID-19 exemption form allow a qualified Health Care Provider to check 

that one of the conditions exists, without potentially raising HIPAA challenges by detailing confidential 

patient information about the nature and severity of the medical condition, or details about symptoms, 

diagnosis, treatment, or the use of specialized equipment. 

 


